OFFICIAL MINUTES

of the

GREATER LOS ANGELES AREA MENSA

MEMBERSHIP

Annual Business Meeting – February 21, 2011
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I. Call to Order

Meeting called to order by SAGRAY at 9:02am at Warner Center Marriot, 21850 Oxnard Street, Woodland Hills, CA with members HANNE, ELLIOT, LINDENBLATT, ROBINETT, SAGRAY, SMITH, WALKER, WILSON present.  Member WONG came in during the meeting. HANNE left early. Guests: Clark Jones. Ross Gordon, Brian Madsen, Michael Wilson, Steve Loeb and Pam _____ were in attendance. 

II. Treasurer’s Annual Report

ELLIOTT took over for SMITH as treasurer and has caught up on previous errors and will have any other errors corrected by April 2011. Full reports will be available for the fiscal year ending April 2010.  GLAAM lost $1,495.34 and this includes the RG from 2010.

Current net assets are $40,083.22 and liabilities are $1086.64.  Net holdings are $38,996.58.  The budget for 2010-2011 has an income of $34,166.00 and an expenditure of $35,716.37 with the net loss being $1,550.30.

III. Secretary’s Annual Report

ROBINETT reported that all the archives have been moved to the self-storage unit for easier access, minutes have been kept up-to-date and are on the GLAAM members section of the website and that all board members have been provided with up-to-date handbooks as needed.

IV Member Reports

ELLIOTT as Executive Vice Chair reported that GLAAM sponsors up to five Culture Quest teams by paying the registration fees.

Mid-City – LINDENBLATT reported that Third Thursday Thrill is still continuing. 

SFV – SMITH reported that the Happy Hour SIG has been discontinued.

ELAC – WONG reported that his gaming party gets between 22-24 attendees. His restaurant events get between 4-5 people. He also hosts NTN trivia.

Hi-Desert – The Death Valley Event was canceled.  The Desert Area Mensa Newsletter has been restarted. 

Member-at-Large WALKER reported successful attendance at the play, Hair and at El Capitan theater for Alice in Wonderland. She is planning a trip to the Nettercutt Collection and an event at the Old Town Music Hall in El Segundo. She set up the kids-track for the RG and is encouraging parents of gifted children to sponsor and host events where she would assist and for families to attend the AG. Hollywood Bowl and the summer picnics are also planned.

Member-at-Large WILSON reported that the by-laws committee is becoming more active and solicited interested persons to join.  

LOCSEC – SAGRAY reported that the people who are active and volunteering are doing an outstanding job but Singles coordinator, RG Co-Chair and SIGHT need volunteers. The figures for the RG look good, open forum is restarting up in about 2 months.  Vesper Burnett will be leading a forum on leaders for tomorrow at the AG in Portland. GLAAM has the highest testing numbers nationwide. Communications have improved and a recent successful communication resulted in over 80 RSVPs for a showing of a film, “Limitless.”

Brian Madsen – reported that things dealing with the web site were going smoothly and that the site has been and is continuing to be revamped.

Member-at-Large – ELLIOTT reported that the Hollywood Bowl event is going on as planned.  The Awards Committee is in the proposal stage. A Hall of Fame of GLAAM award winners will be on the website. Future awards presentations will be at future RGs. 

V There were no questions.

The meeting ended at 9:42

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Robinett

GLAAM Secretary

